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1. Introduction

This report is divided into two main sections. The first section details progress with the review since the last report to the Committee on 11th November 2003. The second section is a working draft of the final report for this Review.

2. Progress with the Review

Since we last reported to the Committee, the work has focussed on two main aspects of the review:

2.1
Completing the consultation work 

The Citizens Panel consultation was sent out in November  - the final questionnaire contained 36 questions which covered the full range of topics considered by the review. The results of the Citizens Panel work will have a considerable bearing upon the final report and action plan of the review. Although the results and analysis from this consultation are not available at the time of writing, it is hoped that the team will be able to share some of the ‘headline’ findings with the Committee at the meeting on 8th January 2004. 

An e-mail was sent to all staff in early December asking for their views on the ‘Key aims’ document (which the Committee approved at its November meeting). Again, informal feedback on staff responses will be available at the meeting in January. 

Other elements of the consultation part of the review have been progressed:

· Members may recall that the consultation with Conservative Members remained outstanding. This is now being carried out by e-mail;

· Following a successful questionnaire to ‘attainers’ (young people entitled to vote for the first time), a focus group discussion with some of this group is being organised for January; 

· A second meeting of the ‘Reference Group’ (which includes representatives from schools and members of the press) will be held in January;

· The review team leaders are continuing to meet with those officers who will have key roles in delivering elements of the final Action Plan.

2.2
Drafting Final Report

As we approach the final stages of the review, the team has been working on drafting the final report. The version attached as Appendix 1 is very much a working document – as noted above, we do not yet have results from some parts of the consultation. There is also much work to be done to develop an action plan with a timetable, targets and relevant officers identified.

Nevertheless, the review team considered it worthwhile to circulate this draft of the report to the Committee as it summarises the work completed. Members’ attention is particularly drawn to the ‘analysis’ section as this attempts to draw conclusions from the ‘compare’ and ‘consult’ work undertaken. A further, complete draft of the report will of course be brought to a future meeting of the Committee for its consideration.
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